
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

TO:                   CHESTER GREEN II, PLANNER II 

  City of Fayetteville, Planning and Code Enforcement Service Department 

                          

FROM:        OTIERIA GREEN, E911 STREET NAMING COORDINATOR 

                          Cumberland County Planning & Inspection Department 

 

THRU:  RAWLS HOWARD, DIRECTOR 

  Cumberland County Planning & Inspection Department 

 

DATE:            December 12, 2022 

 
 

SUBJECT:       CONSIDERATION OF RENAMING AN EXISTING STREET TO JP SWINSON 

STREET       
 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Our staff received a request from Vardry Aiken to rename Providence Street to JP Swinson 

Street. The reason for this street name change request is to honor the legacy of an extraordinary 

man that contributed so much to his community. Staff contacted the owners of the parcels that 

abutted Providence Street. Twenty-eight property owners were contacted, the majority agreed. 

 
PROPOSED  

JP SWINSON STREET 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION/PROPOSED ACTION 

Staff recommends approval of the street name change. 

 

ATTACHMENTS:        Type 

Case SN0495 Backup Material       Backup 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


